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Welcome to the first newsletter since our transition to SAHMRI. 
We have had a very busy first half of the year - new staff and 
students, events, grant applications and trial enrolments just to 

name a few! 

We are pleased to advise that the planning for renovations at 
our WCH site are now in their final stages, with the first physical 
changes to start in the next few months. We will keep you up-

dated as plans progress. 

NHMRC grant applications were submitted in March. We ap-
plied for a new Centre of Research Excellence (CRE) grant to 
support our research for the next 5 years along with 4 Project 
grants, 2 Career Development Fellowships and 1 Early Career 
Fellowship. The CI team were successful on getting to the CRE 
interview stage and we eagerly await all outcomes to be an-

nounced later this year. 

Philippa Middleton, along with Deanna Stuart-Butler and Jack-
ie Ah Kit from WCHN, and other investigators from Adelaide 
and Melbourne, were successful in their NHMRC Targeted Call 
grant ñImproving nutrition and health outcomes for women and 
babies in the Aboriginal Family Birthing Programò. This project 
will involve distributing ñmother and baby bundlesò consisting of 
fruit and vegetable packs, baby care items, hand breast pumps 
and vouchers for healthy food to families enrolled in the Aborigi-
nal Family Birthing Program at the WCH and CaFHS centres 

throughout South Australia. 

Bob Gibson is Lead Investigator of the new Australia-China 
Joint Centre of Grains for Health. The centre - to be run by the 
University of Adelaide in partnership with China's Shanghai Jiao 
Tong University - brings together a multidisciplinary team of 
researchers with expertise in agricultural science, human health 
and nutrition, and food value chains. The Minister for Industry, 
Innovation and Science, the Hon. Christopher Pyne, in April 
awarded $1 million in Federal funding to the centre. This brings 
the total value of the centre to $4.9 million thanks to cash and in

-kind support from research and industry partners. 

N3RO results are currently being reviewed and we hope to 

have an update next newsletter, watch this space! 

The ORIP team recently enrolled their 4000 participant to the 
trial! With 9 months of recruiting left they are on track to reach 

the goal target of 5540 women. 

We are very happy to welcome Beth Kean back after a short 
break due to a sudden illness. We would like to thank Anneka 
Bowman, Nogol Salehi and the rest of the Adelaide team who 
have done an amazing job to keep everything running so 

smoothly in her absence. 

§ WCHRI - SAHMRI Event 

On Tuesday 14 June we celebrated the journey of WCHRI. 
From the initial Child Health Research Institute (CHRI), it grew 
into the Womenôs and Childrenôs Health Research Institute 
(WCHRI), and now it has transformed into the Child Nutrition 
Research Centre, proudly part of the South Australian Health 

and Medical Research Institute (SAHMRI). 

Past and present staff and students along with keynote speak-

ers paid tribute at this special event to the evolution of WCHRI. 
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§ New Staff and Students 

We have had a large number of new staff and students join us 
since January, it is great to have them on our team and shows 

positive growth in all our centres - 

Leadership Team:  Tim Green, Principal Nutritionist 

WCH site staff: Kay Anderson, Executive Assistant to Maria 
Makrides; Sandra Elias, Strategic Support Officer; Pauline Tiri-
macco, Business Administration Officer; Edna Bates, Senior 
Scientific Communications Officer; Tiffany Cornish, Clinical Tri-
als Research Assistant; Mary Paleologos, Research Assistant; 

Karen Glover, Program Manager Aboriginal Health. 

Flinders site staff: Jo Collins, Clinical Trials Research Assis-

tant. 

Werribee site staff: Tania Cipriani, Katie Hartwell, Madison 

Howlett, Briony Milesi; Clinical Trials Research Assistants 

PhD Students: Rehana Abdus Salam (WCH), Emily Shepherd 
(WCH), Chloe Douglas (WCH), Lauren Janus (WCH), Nina 
Wilson (WCH), Caitlin Davis (WCH), Chang Gao (Waite), Millie 

Shinkfield (Waite), Samantha Chown (Waite). 

Honours student: Belinda Fuss (Waite) 

International Internships: Hiroki Suganuma (WCH & Waite), 

Clementine Cabridain (Waite) 
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§ Public Event 

On Tuesday 19 July, the 'Public Lecture Series - Presented by 
Health Partners' was held at SAHMRI, where 'Early childhood 
nutrition and allergies' was the focus of the presentations and 
panel discussions. Presentations were given by Tim Green and 
Merryn Netting with a recording of the event available here 
https://www.sahmri.com/media-hub/latest-news/public-lecture-

series-presented-by-health-partners-recording-now-available 

§ PSANZ  20th Annual Congress 

The PSANZ congress was this year held in Townsville. Maria 
Makrides and Philippa Middleton both chaired sessions and 
Oral Presentations were given by Carmel Collins, Anoja 

Gunaratne, Naomi Fink and Maria Makrides . 

§ 2016 DOHaD Conference 

The Australia and New Zealand Society for the Developmental 
Origins of Health and Disease held their annual conference in 
Adelaide in June.  Oral presentations were given by Beverly 
Muhlhausler, Dao Huynh, Jacquie Gould, Karen Best and Katie 
Wood, with Khaled Kanakri providing a poster presentation for 

which he won the best student poster award! 

§ CNRC/FOODplus ECR Networking Event 

We held a Networking event for ECRôs in August at SAHMRI. 
The purpose of the session was for everyone in the CNRC/
FOODplus ECR network to learn about all the wonderful pro-
jects that are going on and to get to know each other. We have 
had some great feedback and hope to hold another later this 

year. 
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